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Professional Development

Jacki Alexander, Spec. Ed. Director, Michele Tagher, Spec. Ed. Teacher, and Antonio Browning, MG Social Studies Teacher, attended a three day PASS (Positive Approach to Student Success) training on December 13-15, 2011.

On December 20, 2011all math teachers participated in a Singapore-Math in Focus PD conducted by two teachers from Fayette County. Lesley Smith, Principal, Summit View Elementary sent two teachers to participate in the PD as well.

On January 4, 2012 Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the Regional Grant Meeting at Kenton County Board of Education. 

Kristy Jones, PE/PL Teacher, attended a three day Wellness Alliance PEP Grant SPARK training at NKU on January 4-6, 2012.

The regional PD meeting was held on January 6, 2012 at NKCES. Kim Simpson, Principal, attended.

On January 6, 2012 Kim Zeek, Title I Coordinator/RtI Specialists, and Kim Simpson, Principal, reviewed Winter MAP data, Dibels data, and progress monitoring to assess new RtI grouping recommendations for RtI grade level meetings on January 11, 2012.

Teaches in grades K-8 attended grade-level RtI team meetings on January 11, 2012. During these meetings, we used test data, progress monitoring, classroom data, observations and group discussion to re-assess RtI groups and possible special ed. referrals. 

Staff gathered on January 12, 2012 for a staff/faculty meeting. After a brief time of general housekeeping items the staff engaged in a CHETL (Characteristics of Highly Effective Teaching and Learning) workshop conducted by Kacie Browning, MG ELA Reading Teacher, and Melissa Herald, 3rd/4th Grade Teacher. Additionally, Sarah Stevie, ELA Writing Teacher, shared information from a Constructed Response PD she attended in Lexington.

Kacie Browning, MG ELA Reading Teacher & Writing Committee Chairperson, will be modeling the newly developed 4-block constructed response writing process for grades 3-8 on January 13, 2012. This process will eventually be used school-wide.

On December 16, 2011 & January 5, 2012, Jim Palm, Superintendent, Jacki Alexander, Spec. Ed. Director, and Kim Simpson, Principal, met for administrative team meetings.

Kristie Barrows, School Counselor, attended a School Counselor Conference in Lexington on January 17-18, 2012.

Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the regional ISLN meeting at the MET Center on January 20, 2012.

Contact has been made with NKU to see if undergraduate or graduate students from the Education Department would be interested in volunteering at Southgate School. The request has been passed on to professors.  

Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

Year-To-Date Totals


Individual Contacts – A total of 162 contacts with 85 different students





A total of 58 contacts with 49 different parents


Group Contacts – A total 545 contacts with 103 different students





A total of 102 contacts with 48 different parents


School Supplies – 56 contacts with 35 students


Holiday Assistance – 36 Students Served for Christmas Assistance


Clothing – 91 contacts with 59 students


Power Packs – 430 Power Packs distributed to 50 different students from 27 families


Home visits – 24 total, 8 attendance related

We served a total of 36 children with both Christmas gifts and Christmas dinner this year utilizing Cops & Kids, Neediest Kids of All, Immanuel Methodist Church, Big Steff Foundation, Staff and Community Volunteers and FRYSC Funds from our Donations Account.

All of the Spark Physical Education Equipment paid for by the PEP Grant has arrived.  Kristi will be in training the first week of January for utilization of the equipment and how to use the curriculum provided.

We have received news that we will again be required to rebate back to the state 2% of our 2011-2012 money.  

This will result in a loss of approximately $1,600 from our current year budget.  We did make allowances for this very possibility, however it will likely wipe out the balance of this year’s activity funds.

We received the new numbers for free and reduced students on December 1st.  The total number of those students enrolled on December 1st is how our funding is based for the next school year.  Those numbers were as follows:

12/1/2011
Enrollment – 222
Free – 134 
Reduced – 16

Percentage – 67.57 

12/1/2010
Enrollment – 234
Free – 148
Reduced – 25

Percentage – 73.93

Net +/-

                      - 12                  - 14                         - 9                                   - 6.36%

Combined with a net loss of 1 Free lunch student at Grandview we will drop a total of 15 students in our funding next year which will result in nearly a $3,000 drop in funding for the 2012-2013 school year.  In addition, we are expecting another 2% reduction in the per-student rate at which we are funded.  That rate for 2011-2012 had dropped to $182.25 per free lunch student.  We anticipate it could go as low as $179 per free lunch student for 2012-2013.  With the loss of students on free lunch combined with the anticipated rate reduction, we are looking at a potential loss of funding of between $5,000 and $6,000 next year.

As a result of the above fiscal forecast, we are nearly certain that we will not be able to fund the AmeriCorps Literacy position next year.  By not renewing that position, we save $5,500 from our budget and student activity funds will not be affected severely.

Student Recognitions & Achievement

January’s Students of the Month will be recognized at the School Board Meeting on January 12, 2012.  Students, parents and families will be invited to the meeting for recognition of students.

Sherri Marshall, Art Teacher, submitted student art work to the Campbell County Conservation Art Contest and Southgate School had two winners. Gavin Warner placed second in the 3-5 category and second overall for the county. Kaylee Emlore was selected as the school winner in the K-2 category. Both students will be recognized at an awards dinner in March.

SBDM Council 

No December Meeting

Community Involvement/School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

On December 19, 2011 teachers and staff enjoyed a holiday lunch of lasagna, salad, breadsticks, and desserts. Arrangements were made to allow teachers and staff an extended lunch period to enjoy the food and time together.

Students, families, staff, and community members were invited to attend an Open House on January 3, 2012 to review the new school addition.

Report cards and Winter MAP results were sent home on January 5, 2012.

The PEP Wellness Alliance site coordinators began the first round of wellness assessments during the week of January 9-13, 2012.

The School Culture Committee held a school-wide assembly in which students were recognized for outstanding performance and school pride. The committee also kicked off the “Get Ready for Testing” challenge.

All students were invited to take advantage of the HOP (Homework Outreach Program) Program which began on January 12, 2012 at the Canterbury Apartment Clubhouse.

ACCESS testing took place on January 19-20, 2012.

